Minutes of Greenville Board of Selectmen Emergency Meeting

12 noon Friday May 13, 2011 at Town Hall

| Board members/Staff Present at meeting: | | | | |
|---|---|----------------------------|---|--------------------------|
| X Chair Eugene F. Murray, Sr. | X | Vice-Chair Alan McBrierty | X | Selectman Bruce Hanson |
| X Selectman Ellen Edgerly | X | Selectman Richard Peat | X | _ Town Manager Gary Lamb |
| X Code Enforcement Officer Jack Hart | | Town Clerk Roxanne Lizotte | | |
| Others: School Supt. Beth Lorigan | | | | |

Meeting called to order at 12:02pm

- 1. Discussion with action Discussion and vote on Special Town Meeting referendum concerning school renovations. See attached documents for details.
 - Extensive discussion led by Supt. Beth Lorigan concerning funding for the wood boiler project, referendum ballot language, building footprint of wood boiler building exceeding 600 sq. feet, etc.
 - Beth stated the wood boiler project and other HVAC improvements might cost \$2.5 million. With a \$750,000 grant for the chip boiler, the net cost to the town might be \$1.75 million
 - Beth read Article 2 referendum language proposed to date by the school's law firm of Drummond and Woodsum. Beth stated much confusion has occurred over proper wording...and she still does not like what the schools attorneys have drafted. Consequently, Beth does not want the Board of Selectmen to make any motion or vote on proposed referendum language at this time.
 - Consequently, this meeting turned out to be unnecessary because final referendum language is still being edited by the Supt. or school attorneys.
- 2. Adjourn meeting adjourned at 12:42 pm after no action taken and no motions made

Respectfully submitted, Gary Lamb, Greenville Town Manager